Westfield Parish Council


Minutes of the Environment and Development Committee Meeting held at the Oval Office, St Peters Business Park, Westfield on 
Monday 9th October 2017 commencing at 7pm
Present:
Cllrs B Wallbridge (Chair), D Cooper (Vice Chair), G Fuller, R Hopkins, E Jackson and P Williams.
Apologies:
Cllr L Mansell

Also attending:

Lesley Welch, Parish Clerk; Tracey Stephens, Admin Assistant
81.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND TO CONSIDER THE REASONS GIVEN
Apologies were received from Cllr Mansell who had work commitments
82.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS

· Cllr Jackson declared an interest in item 4, Planning applications for consideration as a member of the BaNES planning committee

· Cllr Fuller declared an interest in item 11, Allotments, as he frequently visits the allotments and speaks to allotmenteers.

· Cllr Williams declared an interest in item 11, Allotments, as her son lives at Larch Court

83.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of  the meeting held on 11th September 2017 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.  
Cllr Cooper reported that with regard to minute 63 the green area on Nightingale Way had now been sprayed with weedkiller.
84.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION
	17/04492/TPO
	Mr Robert Wilton
	Fosseway Cottages
	4 x Scots Pine – fell, 1 x Goat Willow – Crown reduction of 2-3m, 2 x Larch – Clearance prune and remove ivy/dead wood, 1 x Ash – Crown lift and reduce (max of 1m and lift of 2-3 branches), 1 x Sycamore – Crown lift, thin and reduce in the region of 2-3m 


Council registered concern about the environmental impact of felling the 4 trees and requested a report from an ecological officer before any decision is made.
	17/04755/FUL
	Mr Alex Davenne
	Jesmond, Hazel Terrace
	Erection of garage following demolition of existing garage (resubmission)



There were no objections.
	17/04756/SOLPA
	Solarsense
	Clamping House, 44A First Avenue,
	Prior approval request for the installation of 511 solar photo-voltaic modules over 2 metal sheet covered roofs



There were no objections and Council positively supports the application
85.
PLANNING DECISIONS 


The planning decisions were noted

86.
PLANNING APPEAL 17/00085/RF

The planning appeal re: 25 Wells Square – 17/00555/FUL (Retrospective) – 
addition of vehicles access onto the existing adjoining rear gardens was 
noted.
Resolved:  to respond to the appeal in support of the applicant and to advise the applicant that we are doing so.
87.
BANES PARKING STRATEGY

Cllr Jackson proposed that Council responds to the consultation supporting 
free parking in the area, Cllr Fuller seconded. The vote was 5 for and 1 
against.


Resolved:  Council to respond supporting free parking in the area
88.
RECREATION GROUND – NORTON HILL

Resolved:    (1)  to accept the quote from Greensward for £425 to reduce the hedge between the recreation ground and the bowls club, and £120 for a further cut.

(2) to accept the quote from C&R Fencing for £295 to mend the buffers on gate closures.
89.
RECREATION GROUND – WESTHILL
Resolved:
(1)  to accept the quote from GB Sports and Leisure for £890 for 
an accessible swing seat and to remove a flat swing and re-position the cradle swing so that it can be fitted in accordance with current standards.




(2)  to accept the quote from Joe Hitchins for £2280 for repairs to 



the BMX track
90.
DEFIB QUOTES AT MARDONS AND WESTHILL CLUB
Resolved:  (1)  to accept the quote from Community Heartbeat for £1895 for a defibrillator to be positioned at Mardons Club.  Mardons have agreed to do the weekly check.

(2)  to investigate whether a defibrillator may be installed at the fire station on Wells Road and, if acceptable, to purchase the same defibrillator for this location.
91.
ALLOTMENTS

An update was given on the response to the consultation that was sent to 
affected households.  52 dwelling were consulted.  There were 14 responses 
in total – 57% in favour of the allotment and 43% against.  All comments were 
read through and the objections were discussed.  The main issue of parking 
was an understandable concern, which it was felt could be mitigated to an 
extent by offering the 9 plots, in the first instance, to the residents living 
adjacent to the site.  


Resolved:  to instruct the clerk to continue to liaise with Persimmon Homes so that the land can be transferred to the Council for allotment use as soon as possible
92.
EVENTS

An update was given on the progress of the Christmas Lights switch on event.  This year there will be barriers erected along the length of the green alongside the A367.  
93.
LIBRARY PROVISION FOR WESTFIELD RESIDENTS
There was no further information available for this meeting.

94.
PIT PATH LIGHTING

As the nights draw in it was felt that the path is dangerous as it is very dark.  The pathway is used regularly by children walking to and from school and this matter has been held in abeyance by BANES for too long.  


Resolved:  to ask BaNES for a formal risk assessment on the Pit Path and to state that it is our understanding that appropriate funding is s.106 for the Park in Midsomer Norton.
95.
WORLD WAR 2 PILL BOXES

The historical nature of the pill boxes in Westfield was discussed, their location and the recent demolition of the one at Elm Tree Avenue.  It was noted that BANES is looking to  have them listed.
96.
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

It was agreed that the next meeting of committee would be on Tuesday 14th 
November as Monday 13th is Carnival, making travel difficult in the area. 

The meeting closed at 8:15pm
Minutes subject to approval at the next meeting.

Signed ……………………………………   Dated ………………………………


